VOLUNTEERING FOR CHANGE
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JUNCTION CITY – Everyone has a talent. For some it’s athletic ability, for others it’s quick division on a restaurant check. Luckily for Junction City, helping people is Luci Pech Hoard’s talent. 

Taking time for the people that she cares about is something that always came naturally to Hoard, which is why she has just completed training as a Resident Associate Program (RAP) volunteer.

The RAP program was developed by the Long-Term Care Ombudsman for the State of Oregon. The State Ombudsman acts as an advocate for those living in long-term care facilities. The RAP program trains volunteers to be committed visitors to residents of care facilities. 

Volunteers are to spend one hour a week with adults living in long-term care facilities for a commitment of one year.

The program is intended to increase social interaction with residents and reduce the isolation that many feel.

“We hope a relationship develops between these people and brings the community to that person’s life,” Moray Povery, Lane County Chairman of Recruitment and Screening Committee, said.

 “I’ve always had a keen interest in others,” Hoard, the newest volunteer, said. As one of nine siblings, Hoard learned from an early age that it’s important to listen with respect to others because everyone likes to be understood. 

“When I heard about RAP I knew that volunteering with people to develop friendships was something I’d like to try out,” Hoard said. She then began a two week training session and was eager to be assigned to a facility when training had ended.

Currently she is working at Nature’s Way, an adult foster care facility managed by Robin Ehrhardt. 

Every week, Hoard spends 20 minutes with each of the four women at the facility. “I’m discovering about each one’s life journey and enriching my life,” Hoard said.

Hoard has a lot of experience working and listening with others. Not only is she from a large family, but she worked in retail grocery for many years and there she “learned to converse with all ages of people.” 

Hoard has also spent much of the last few years working as a hospice volunteer, which has only added to her abilities as a RAP volunteer.

As someone who describes herself as timid, the program has not always been easy for Hoard. “Communication is not my forte, but when you establish trust with people it’s not that hard to do,” Hoard said.

“Luci is a very committed person to giving, it’s from the warmth of her heart,” said Povery. “She wants to improve people’s lives,” added Povery. 

Contributing to her community as a RAP volunteer has already had a lot of value for her. Said Hoard, “The time is well spent. If you want to serve in the community I really recommend it.”

